
Due to Ohio's ordered school-building closure and subsequent emergency legislation 

addressing the coronavirus pandemic-related issues (House Bill 197 of the 133rd 

General Assembly), OTES/OPES and Value-Added data will be limited or not 

available.  Additionally, during this challenging time, the distribution of some surveys 

were delayed, contributing to lower response rates. 


